
 

 

Miscellaneous Municipal Item 
REPORT TO COUNCIL 

Request to Purchase an Undeveloped Road Plan  
October 2, 2024 

 

LOCATION 

The undeveloped road plan is located approximately 4.7km South of Hwy 22X and 3km West 
of Hwy 22, within an undeveloped portion of 226 Ave West. 

BACKGROUND 

In 1996 a portion of Coalmine Road W, adjacent to 240 St W, was moved from its original 
alignment to its current alignment, leaving a portion of the old road plan undeveloped. During 
negotiations, an agreement was struck with the owners of NE 4-22-03 W5 to transfer the soon 
to be undeveloped portion adjacent to the north boundary of their parcel to them, in exchange 
for acreage required for the new road. 
 
In 2023, the owners of NE 4-22-03W5 were preparing to sell their parcel and it came to light that 
this portion of the road plan was never closed and transferred, as agreed upon. To facilitate the 
speedy sale of their parcel we wrote a letter to the owners dated January 29, 2024 (see attached) 
that outlined the County’s intentions to facilitate this transfer at no cost to the applicant. The 
parcel was successfully sold, and this letter shared with the new owners.  
 
The new owners Larry and Kari-Lynn Newhook are planning on building a new home at this 
location and wish to utilize this additional acreage and have been working with Planning and 
Public Works to finalize their plans. 
 
July 3, 2024 – Staff provided a brief presentation to Council and Council directed administration 
to proceed with a public hearing in order to consider the closure for purchase and consolidation. 
 
CIRCULATION: 

The Application File was circulated internally and externally with responses as indicated: 
 
Foothills County Website – Application file posted on September 18, 2024 
Western Wheel Advertisement – September 18 & 26th, 2024 
Adjacent Landowner Circulation – No concerns to September 24, 2024 

Letter of Request information File: Newhook 

LEGAL DESCRIPTION:  

Portion of Undeveloped Road Plan 257LK; NE ¼ Sec 4-22-03 W5M containing ~ 1.16 acres 

LANDOWNER: Foothills County 

APPLICANT:     Foothills County on behalf of Larry and Kari-Lynn Newhook 

PROPOSAL:  Request to Purchase and consolidate a portion of an Undeveloped Road Plan 

DIVISION NO: 4 COUNCILLOR: Susan Oel 

FILE MANAGER: Donna Fowler, Municipal Lands Administrator 



 

External Agencies Circulated with no concerns identified 
Internal Circulation – No Concerns  
 
REQUEST OF COUNCIL 

 

OPTION 1 – APPROVAL 

That Council grants first reading to bylaw ##/2024 to authorize the closure and purchase of a 
portion of the undeveloped road plan 257LK, containing 1.16 acres more or less, within the NE 
quarter of Section 4, Township 22 Range 03 W5M, to be consolidated into NE 04- 22-03 W5M. 

Subject to ministerial approval prior to second and third reading of the Bylaw. 

OPTION 2 – POSTPONE 

That Council postpones their decision to allow administration to gather more information 

OPTION 3 – REFUSAL 

That Council denies the application, at this time 

 

APPENDICES 

APPENDIX A – Location Maps 
 
APPENDIX B –County Letter dated January 29, 2004 
 
APPENDIX C – Draft Bylaw XX/2024  



 

APPENDIX A: 
LOCATION MAP 

 



 

 
  



 

 
 

 



 

APPENDIX B: 
COUNTY LETTER OF INTENTION 

 

 

 
  



 

APPENDIX C: DRAFT BYLAW 
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